|  |  |
| --- | --- |
|  | sheirdrim Renewable Energy Development:  Core document list    DPEA Case Reference: WIN-130-5 |
| SLR Ref: 414.00481.00051 Version No: 7 15 November 2021 | |

CONTENTS

[01. Application Documents 1](#_Toc87356556)

[CD01.1 EIAR Volume 1: Non-Technical Summary 1](#_Toc87356557)

[CD01.2 EIAR Volume 2: EIA Report 1](#_Toc87356558)

[CD01.3 EIAR Volume 3a: Figures 2](#_Toc87356559)

[CD01.4 EIAR Volume 3b: Visualisations 5](#_Toc87356560)

[CD01.5 EIAR Volume 3c: Visualisations 5](#_Toc87356561)

[CD01.6 EIAR Volume 3d: Figures 6](#_Toc87356562)

[CD01.7 EIAR Volume 4a: Technical Appendices 8](#_Toc87356563)

[CD01.8 EIAR Volume 4b: Technical Appendices 9](#_Toc87356564)

[CD01.9 Additional Information 11](#_Toc87356565)

[CD01.10 Supporting Information 15](#_Toc87356566)

[02. Consultee Responses 16](#_Toc87356567)

[CD02.1 Argyll and Bute Council (ABC) 16](#_Toc87356568)

[CD02.2 BT 17](#_Toc87356569)

[CD02.3 Coal Authority 17](#_Toc87356570)

[CD02.4 Defence Infrastructure Organisation (Ministry of Defence) 17](#_Toc87356571)

[CD02.5 East Kintyre Community Council (EKCC) 17](#_Toc87356572)

[CD02.6 Edinburgh Airport 18](#_Toc87356573)

[CD02.7 Glasgow Prestwick Airport (GPA) 18](#_Toc87356574)

[CD02.8 Highlands and Islands Airports Limited (HIAL) 18](#_Toc87356575)

[CD02.9 Historic Environment Scotland (HES) 18](#_Toc87356576)

[CD02.10 Ironside Farrar on behalf of the Energy Consents Unit 19](#_Toc87356577)

[CD02.11 Isle of Gigha Community Council (IGCC) 20](#_Toc87356578)

[CD02.12 Joint Radio Company (JRC) 20](#_Toc87356579)

[CD02.13 Marine Scotland 20](#_Toc87356580)

[CD02.14 Met Office 20](#_Toc87356581)

[CD02.15 NATS (En Route) plc (NERL) 20](#_Toc87356582)

[CD02.16 NatureScot (SNH) 21](#_Toc87356583)

[CD02.17 North Ayrshire Council (NAC) 21](#_Toc87356584)

[CD02.18 RSPB 22](#_Toc87356585)

[CD02.19 Scottish Forestry 22](#_Toc87356586)

[CD02.20 Scottish Water 22](#_Toc87356587)

[CD02.21 Scotways 23](#_Toc87356588)

[CD02.22 SEPA 23](#_Toc87356589)

[CD02.23 South Knapdale Community Council (SKCC) 23](#_Toc87356590)

[CD02.24 Transport Scotland 23](#_Toc87356591)

[CD02.25 West Kintyre Community Council (WKCC) 24](#_Toc87356592)

[03. Third Party Responses 25](#_Toc87356593)

[CD03.1 Third Party Responses - Object 25](#_Toc87356594)

[CD03.2 Third Party Responses - Support 27](#_Toc87356595)

[04. Further Written Submissions 28](#_Toc87356596)

[05. Legislation and Guidance 31](#_Toc87356597)

[06. UK and Scottish Government Climate and Energy Policy 33](#_Toc87356598)

[07. Scottish Government Planning Policy 38](#_Toc87356599)

[08. Local Policy and Guidance 40](#_Toc87356600)

[09. Conditions Guidance 41](#_Toc87356601)

[10. Landscape and Visual Inquiry Statements, Inquiry Reports and Precognitions 42](#_Toc87356602)

[11. Dun Skeig Inquiry Statements, Inquiry Reports and Precognitions 45](#_Toc87356603)

[12. Socio-economic, Recreation and Tourism Hearing Statements 47](#_Toc87356604)

[13. Draft Conditions Hearing Statements 48](#_Toc87356605)

[14. Statements of Agreed Matters 49](#_Toc87356606)

[15. Court Decisions, Appeals, Section 36 Decisions and PLI Reports 50](#_Toc87356607)

[16. Landscape and Visual Guidance, Policy and Other Documents 56](#_Toc87356608)

[17. Cultural Heritage Guidance, Policy and Other Documents 59](#_Toc87356609)

[18. Socio-economics and Tourism Policy, Guidance and Other Documents 65](#_Toc87356610)

[19. Aviation Policy, Guidance and Other Documents 67](#_Toc87356611)

[20. Ornithology Policy, Guidance and Other Documents 70](#_Toc87356612)

[21. Miscellaneous 71](#_Toc87356613)

# To find documents quickly use the find function in the tool bar or press Ctrl + F to launch the find function and enter the document number. Note there are no spaces in the document number.

# The navigation view can also help to find sections and documents quickly. If you are using Microsoft Word, select view in the top banner, tick the navigation pane box under the show section

# 01. Application Documents

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Reference** | **Document** | **DPEA URL link** |
| CD01.1 EIAR Volume 1: Non-Technical Summary | | |
| CD01.1.1 | EIAR Non-Technical Summary | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=793532> |
| CD01.2 EIAR Volume 2: EIA Report | | |
| CD01.2.1 | Preface, Abbreviations and Contents | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758810> |
| CD01.2.2 | Chapter 1 – Introduction | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758804> |
| CD01.2.3 | Chapter 2 – Site Description and Design Evolution | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758809> |
| CD01.2.4 | Chapter 3 – Description of the Proposed Development | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758814> |
| CD01.2.5 | Chapter 4 – Renewable Energy and Planning Policy | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758815> |
| CD01.2.6 | Chapter 5 – Environmental Impact Assessment Report | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758816> |
| CD01.2.7 | Chapter 6 – Scoping and Consultation | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758817> |
| CD01.2.8 | Chapter 7 – Landscape and Visual Impact Assessment | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758818> |
| CD01.2.9 | Chapter 8 – Ecology | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758819> |
| CD01.2.10 | Chapter 9 – Ornithology | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758820> |
| CD01.2.11 | Chapter 10 – Hydrology, Hydrogeology, Geology and Soils | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758811> |
| CD01.2.12 | Chapter 11 – Archaeology and Cultural Heritage | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758812> |
| CD01.2.13 | Chapter 12 – Access, Traffic and Transport | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758813> |
| CD01.2.14 | Chapter 13 – Noise | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758805> |
| CD01.2.15 | Chapter 14 – Socio-economics | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758806> |
| CD01.2.16 | Chapter 15 – Other Issues | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758807> |
| CD01.2.17 | Chapter 16 – Schedule of Commitments | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758808> |
| CD01.3 EIAR Volume 3a: Figures | | |
| CD01.3.1 | Preface, Abbreviations and Contents | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756366> |
| CD01.3.2 | Figure 1.1 Site Context | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756362> |
| CD01.3.3 | Figure 1.2 Application Boundary | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756367> |
| CD01.3.4 | Figure 1.3 Site Aerial Context | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756368> |
| CD01.3.5 | Figure 2.1 Environmental Designations | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756369> |
| CD01.3.6 | Figure 2.2 Traffic Light Constraints | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756370> |
| CD01.3.7 | Figure 2.3 Site Layout Evolution | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756371> |
| CD01.3.8 | Figure 3.1 Proposed Site Layout | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756372> |
| CD01.3.9 | Figure 3.2 Indicative Substation Compound Layout | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756373> |
| CD01.3.10 | Figure 3.3 Indicative Turbine Layout | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756374> |
| CD01.3.11 | Figure 3.4 Indicative External Transformer | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756375> |
| CD01.3.12 | Figure 3.5 Indicative Turbine Foundation | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756376> |
| CD01.3.13 | Figure 3.6 Indicative Crane Hardstanding | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756377> |
| CD01.3.14 | Figure 3.7 Temporary Met Mast | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756378> |
| CD01.3.15 | Figure 3.8 Indicative Solar Panels and Foundations | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756379> |
| CD01.3.16 | Figure 3.9 Indicative Control Building Elevations | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756385> |
| CD01.3.17 | Figure 3.10 Indicative Cable Trench Details | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756380> |
| CD01.3.18 | Figure 3.11 Indicative Track Details | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756381> |
| CD01.3.19 | Figure 3.12 Proposed Access Junction Glebe Cottage | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756382> |
| CD01.3.20 | Figure 3.13 Proposed New Access Design | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756383> |
| CD01.3.21 | Figure 3.14 Indicative Construction Compound Layout | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756384> |
| CD01.3.22 | Figure 7.1 Landscape Designations | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756386> |
| CD01.3.23 | Figure 7.2 Landscape Character | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756387> |
| CD01.3.24 | Figure 7.3 Design Analysis Plan | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756388> |
| CD01.3.25 | Figure 7.4 Zone of Theoretical Visibility to Blade Tip | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756389> |
| CD01.3.26 | Figure 7.5 Zone of Theoretical Visibility to Hub Height | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756390> |
| CD01.3.27 | Figure 7.6 Zone of Theoretical Visibility to Blade Tip – 40km | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756363> |
| CD01.3.28 | Figure 7.7 Zone of Theoretical Visibility to Hub Height – 40km | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756364> |
| CD01.3.29 | Figure 7.8 ZTV to Blade Tip – Including Screening Effects of Woodland and Settlement | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756365> |
| CD01.3.30 | Figure 7.9 Cumulative Location Plan – 15km Radius | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756396> |
| CD01.3.31 | Figure 7.10 Zone of Theoretical Visibility to Blade Tip with Landscape Designations | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756391> |
| CD01.3.32 | Figure 7.11 Zone of Theoretical Visibility with Landscape Character | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756392> |
| CD01.3.33 | Figure 7.12 Zone of Theoretical Visibility with Recreational Route Receptors | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756398> |
| CD01.3.34 | Figure 7.13 Cumulative ZTV to Blade Tip – All Operational Sites within 15km Radius | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756399> |
| CD01.3.35 | Figure 7.14 Cumulative ZTV to Blade Tip – OpCon Sites within 15km Radius | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756400> |
| CD01.3.36 | Figure 7.15 Cumulative ZTV – OpCon Sites 15km and High Constellation with Sheirdrim | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756401> |
| CD01.3.37 | Figure 7.16 Cumulative ZTV – OpCon Sites 15km and Airigh with Sheirdrim | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756402> |
| CD01.3.38 | Figure 7.17 Cumulative ZTV – OpCon Sites 15km and Killean with Sheirdrim | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756403> |
| CD01.3.39 | Figure 7.18 Cumulative ZTV – OpCon Sites 15km and Clachaig Glen with Sheirdrim | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756393> |
| CD01.3.40 | Figure 7.19 Cumulative ZTV to Blade Tip – Freasdail with Sheirdrim | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756394> |
| CD01.3.41 | Figure 7.20 Cumulative ZTV to Blade Tip – Escairt with Sheirdrim | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756395> |
| CD01.4 EIAR Volume 3b: Visualisations | | |
| CD01.4.1 | Preface, Abbreviations and Contents | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=755085> |
| CD01.4.2 | Figure 7.21 Viewpoint A01: Kintyre Way (eastern side boundary) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=755082> |
| CD01.4.3 | Figure 7.22 Viewpoint A02: A83 north of Clachan | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=755083> |
| CD01.4.4 | Figure 7.23 Viewpoint A03: B8001 north of site | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=755086> |
| CD01.4.5 | Figure 7.24 Viewpoint A04: A83 at Whitehouse | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=755074> |
| CD01.4.6 | Figure 7.25 Viewpoint A05: B8024, Rubha Riabhach | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=755075> |
| CD01.4.7 | Figure 7.26 Viewpoint A06: Dun Skeig | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=755076> |
| CD01.4.8 | Figure 7.27 Viewpoint A07: Kennacraig Ferry Terminal, West Loch Tarbert | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=755077> |
| CD01.4.9 | Figure 7.28 Viewpoint A08: A83 south west of Clachan | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=755078> |
| CD01.4.10 | Figure 7.29 Viewpoint A09: B8024, high point south of Kilberry | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=755079> |
| CD01.4.11 | Figure 7.30 Viewpoint A10: Dubhchladach, South Knapdale | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=755080> |
| CD01.5 EIAR Volume 3c: Visualisations | | |
| CD01.5.1 | Preface, Abbreviations and Contents | n/a |
| CD01.5.2 | Figure 7.31 Viewpoint A11: Thundergay, Arran | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758981> |
| CD01.5.3 | Figure 7.32 Viewpoint A12: Lochranza, Arran | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758982> |
| CD01.5.4 | Figure 7.33 Viewpoint A13: Northern point of Gigha | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758983> |
| CD01.5.5 | Figure 7.34 Viewpoint A14: Loch na Naich, Kintyre Way | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758984> |
| CD01.5.6 | Figure 7.35 Viewpoint A15: Ardminish | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758985> |
| CD01.5.7 | Figure 7.36 Viewpoint A16: Mullach Buidhe (Beinn Bharrain), Arran | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758990> |
| CD01.5.8 | Figure 7.37 Viewpoint A17: Carradale Harbour | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758991> |
| CD01.5.9 | Figure 7.38 Viewpoint A18: Craighouse, Jura | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758992> |
| CD01.5.10 | Figure 7.39 Additional Viewpoint 1 - Caisteal Abhail, Arran | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758993> |
| CD01.5.11 | Figure 7.40 Additional Viewpoint 2 - Tarmore Hill Viewpoint, Bute | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758986> |
| CD01.5.12 | Figure 7.41 Additional Viewpoint 3 - Goatfell, Arran | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758987> |
| CD01.5.13 | Figure 7.42 Additional Viewpoint 4 - Port Ann | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758988> |
| CD01.6 EIAR Volume 3d: Figures | | |
| CD01.6.1 | Preface, Abbreviations and Contents | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756701> |
| CD01.6.2 | Figure 8.1 Ecology Designations | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756702> |
| CD01.6.3 | Figure 8.2 Phase 1 Habitat Survey with Proposed Site Layout | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756703> |
| CD01.6.4 | Figure 8.3 NVC Survey with Proposed Site Layout | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756704> |
| CD01.6.5 | Figure 10.1 Local Hydrology | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756705> |
| CD01.6.6 | Figure 10.2 Soils | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756706> |
| CD01.6.7 | Figure 10.3 Superficial Geology | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756685> |
| CD01.6.8 | Figure 10.4 Peatland Classification | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756686> |
| CD01.6.9 | Figure 10.5 Bedrock Geology | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756687> |
| CD01.6.10 | Figure 10.6 Hydrogeology | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756688> |
| CD01.6.11 | Figure 10.7 Groundwater Vulnerability | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756689> |
| CD01.6.12 | Figure 10.8 Groundwater Dependent Terrestrial Ecosystems | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756690> |
| CD01.6.13 | Figure 11.1 Designated and Non-Designated Sites of Regional Significance | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756691> |
| CD01.6.14 | Figure 11.2 Gazetteer Sites | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756692> |
| CD01.6.15 | Figure 11.3 Glenreasdell Mains Chambered Cairn (SM3281) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=794937> |
| CD01.6.16 | Figure 11.4 Whitehouse Burn cup marked rock (SLR no 121) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=794937> |
| CD01.6.17 | Figure 11.5 Glenreasdell Mains cup marked rock (SLR no 129) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=794937> |
| CD01.6.18 | Figure 12.1 Transport Assessment Study Area | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756694> |
| CD01.6.19 | Figure 12.2 Abnormal Loads Route | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756695> |
| CD01.6.20 | Figure 12.3 Traffic data locations | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756696> |
| CD01.6.21 | Figure 12.4 Accident data locations | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756697> |
| CD01.6.22 | Figure 13.1 Noise Monitoring and Assessment Locations with Predicted Cumulative Noise Levels | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756698> |
| CD01.6.23 | Figure 14.1 Socio Economic Receptors | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756699> |
| CD01.6.24 | Figure 15.1 Shadow Flicker | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756700> |
| CD01.7 EIAR Volume 4a: Technical Appendices | | |
| CD01.7.1 | Preface, Abbreviations and Contents | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756433> |
| CD01.7.2 | Technical Appendix 3.1 Outline Construction Environment Management Plan (CEMP) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756427> |
| CD01.7.3 | Technical Appendix 3.2 Forestry Technical Report | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756428> |
| CD01.7.4 | Technical Appendix 6.1 Scoping Response Table | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756429> |
| CD01.7.5 | Technical Appendix 6.2 Consultee Meetings: Key Issues | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756430> |
| CD01.7.6 | Technical Appendix 7.1 LVIA Methodology | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756431> |
| CD01.7.7 | Technical Appendix 7.2 Visualisation Methodology | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756434> |
| CD01.7.8 | Technical Appendix 7.3 Baseline Landscape Character | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756435> |
| CD01.7.9 | Technical Appendix 7.4 Landscape Sensitivity Assessment | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756436> |
| CD01.7.10 | Technical Appendix 7.5 Viewpoint Analysis | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756437> |
| CD01.7.11 | Technical Appendix 7.6 Ferry Route Wireframes | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756438> |
| CD01.7.12 | Technical Appendix 7.7 Residential Visual Amenity Assessment | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756439> |
| CD01.7.13a | Technical Appendix 8.1 Phase 1 and NVC Survey Report – Part 1 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756440> |
| CD01.7.13b | Technical Appendix 8.1 Phase 1 and NVC Survey Report – Part 2 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756441> |
| CD01.7.14a | Technical Appendix 8.2 Fish Habitat Assessment – Part 1 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756442> |
| CD01.7.14b | Technical Appendix 8.2 Fish Habitat Assessment – Part 2 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756443> |
| CD01.7.15 | Technical Appendix 8.3 Bat and Protected Species Report | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756445> |
| CD01.7.16 | Technical Appendix 8.4 Further Mammal Survey Report | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756447> |
| CD01.7.17 | Technical Appendix 8.5 Draft Habitat Management Plan (HMP) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756448> |
| CD01.7.18a | Technical Appendix 9.1 Ornithology Surveys – Part 1 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756450> |
| CD01.7.18b | Technical Appendix 9.1 Ornithology Surveys – Part 2 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756452> |
| CD01.7.18c | Technical Appendix 9.1 Ornithology Surveys – Part 3 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756454> |
| CD01.7.19 | Technical Appendix 9.2 Ornithology Collision Risk Modelling | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756432> |
| CD01.8 EIAR Volume 4b: Technical Appendices | | |
| CD01.8.1 | Preface, Abbreviations and Contents | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756472> |
| CD01.8.2a | Technical Appendix 10.1 Peat Landslide Hazard Risk Assessment – Part 1 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756468> |
| CD01.8.2b | Technical Appendix 10.1 Peat Landslide Hazard Risk Assessment – Part 2 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756473> |
| CD01.8.2c | Technical Appendix 10.1 Peat Landslide Hazard Risk Assessment – Part 3 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756474> |
| CD01.8.2d | Technical Appendix 10.1 Peat Landslide Hazard Risk Assessment – Part 4 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756475> |
| CD01.8.2e | Technical Appendix 10.1 Peat Landslide Hazard Risk Assessment – Part 5 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756476> |
| CD01.8.3a | Technical Appendix 10.2 Peat Management Plan | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756477> |
| CD01.8.3b | Technical Appendix 10.2 Peat Management Plan | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756479> |
| CD01.8.3c | Technical Appendix 10.2 Peat Management Plan | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756458> |
| CD01.8.4 | Technical Appendix 10.3 Private Water Supply Risk Assessment | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756459> |
| CD01.8.5 | Technical Appendix 10.4 Schedule of Watercourse Crossing | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756461> |
| CD01.8.6a | Technical Appendix 10.5 Borrow Pit Report – Part 1 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756462> |
| CD01.8.6b | Technical Appendix 10.5 Borrow Pit Report – Part 2 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756463> |
| CD01.8.6c | Technical Appendix 10.5 Borrow Pit Report – Part 3 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756464> |
| CD01.8.7 | Technical Appendix 11.1 Cultural Heritage Walkover Survey | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756460> |
| CD01.8.8 | Technical Appendix 11.2 Gazetteer of Heritage Assets | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756465> |
| CD01.8.9 | Technical Appendix 12.1 Traffic Data | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756466> |
| CD01.8.10 | Technical Appendix 12.2 Construction Traffic Management Plan | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756469> |
| CD01.8.11 | Technical Appendix 13.1 Environmental Noise Assessment | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756470> |
| CD01.8.12 | Technical Appendix 15.1 Carbon Calculator | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=756471> |
| CD01.9 Additional Information | | |
| CD01.9.1 | Additional Information (November 2020)  - includes correspondence with Historic Environment Scotland | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=754452> |
| CD01.9.2 | Additional Information Appendix (November 2020)  - includes clarification correspondence provided to:  Argyll and Bute Council; North Ayrshire Council; Ironside Farrar, ECU Peat Advisor; NATS (including Cyrrus Report, 7 April 2020); Scottish Forestry; and NatureScot (SNH) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=754451> |
| CD01.9.3 | Cumulative Update to EIA Report (26 July 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776258> |
| CD01.9.4a | Figure 7.9A CLVIA Update - Cumulative Base Plan 40km A3 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776271> |
| CD01.9.4b | Figure 7.9B CLVIA Update - Cumulative Location Plan 15km A3 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776272> |
| CD01.9.4c | Figure 7.10 CLVIA Update - ZTV with Designations 15km A3 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776267> |
| CD01.9.4d | Figure 7.11 CLVIA Update - ZTV with Landscape Character 15km A3 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776268> |
| CD01.9.4e | Figure 7.12 CLVIA Update - ZTV with Recreational Receptors 15km A3 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776273> |
| CD01.9.4f | Figure 7.13 CLVIA Update - Cumulative ZTV Operational Sites 15km A3 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776274> |
| CD01.9.4g | Figure 7.14 CLVIA Update - Cumulative ZTV Op Con 15km A3 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776275> |
| CD01.9.5a | Figure 7.21 CLVIA Update – VP Location Plan VP1 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776276> |
| CD01.9.5b | Figure 7.21a-c CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP1 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776277> |
| CD01.9.5c | Figure 7.21d-h CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP1 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776278> |
| CD01.9.6a | Figure 7.22 CLVIA Update - VP Location Plan VP2 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776279> |
| CD01.9.6b | Figure 7.22a-c CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP2 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776280> |
| CD01.9.6c | Figure 7.22d-e CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP2 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776281> |
| CD01.9.7a | Figure 7.23 CLVIA Update - VP Location Plan VP3 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776282> |
| CD01.9.7b | Figure 7.23a-c CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP3 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776283> |
| CD01.9.7c | Figure 7.23d-h CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP3 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776285> |
| CD01.9.8a | Figure 7.24 CLVIA Update - VP Location Plan VP4 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776286> |
| CD01.9.8b | Figure 7.24a-b CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP4 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776287> |
| CD01.9.8c | Figure 7.24c CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP4 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776288> |
| CD01.9.8d | Figure 7.24d-f CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP4 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776289> |
| CD01.9.9a | Figure 7.25 CLVIA Update - VP Location Plan VP5 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776290> |
| CD01.9.9b | Figure 7.25a-c CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP5 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776291> |
| CD01.9.10a | Figure 7.26 CLVIA Update - VP Location Plan VP6 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776292> |
| CD01.9.10b | Figure 7.26a-f CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP6 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776293> |
| CD01.9.11a | Figure 7.27 CLVIA Update - VP Location Plan VP7 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776294> |
| CD01.9.11b | Figure 7.27a-e CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP7 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776295> |
| CD01.9.12a | Figure 7.28 CLVIA Update - VP Location Plan VP8 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776296> |
| CD01.9.12b | Figure 7.28a-d CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP8 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776297> |
| CD01.9.13a | Figure 7.29 CLVIA - VP Location Plan VP9 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776298> |
| CD01.9.13b | Figure 7.29a-e CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP9 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776300> |
| CD01.9.14a | Figure 7.30 CLVIA Update - VP Location Plan VP10 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776301> |
| CD01.9.14b | Figure 7.30a-b CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP10 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776302> |
| CD01.9.14c | Figure 7.30c-e CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP10 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776303> |
| CD01.9.15a | Figure 7.31 CLVIA Update - VP Location Plan VP11 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776304> |
| CD01.9.15b | Figure 7.31a CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP11 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776305> |
| CD01.9.15c | Figure 7.31b CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP11 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776306> |
| CD01.9.15d | Figure 7.31c-d CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP11 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776307> |
| CD01.9.16a | Figure 7.32 CLVIA Update - VP Location Plan VP12 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776308> |
| CD01.9.16b | Figure 7.32a-b CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP12 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776309> |
| CD01.9.16c | Figure 7.32c CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP12 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776310> |
| CD01.9.17a | Figure 7.33 CLVIA Update - VP Location Plan VP13 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776311> |
| CD01.9.17b | Figure 7.33a CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP13 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776312> |
| CD01.9.17c | Figure 7.33b-d CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP13 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776313> |
| CD01.9.18a | Figure 7.34 CLVIA Update - VP Location Plan VP14 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776314> |
| CD01.9.18b | Figure 7.34a-c CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP14 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776315> |
| CD01.9.18c | Figure 7.34d-f CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP14 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776316> |
| CD01.9.19a | Figure 7.35 CLVIA Update - VP Location Plan VP15 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776317> |
| CD01.9.19b | Figure 7.35a CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP15 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776318> |
| CD01.9.19c | Figure 7.35b CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP15 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776319> |
| CD01.9.19d | Figure 7.35c-d CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP15 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776320> |
| CD01.9.19e | Figure 7.35e CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP15 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776321> |
| CD01.9.20a | Figure 7.36 CLVIA Update - VP Location Plan VP16 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776322> |
| CD01.9.20b | Figure 7.36a-c CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP16 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776323> |
| CD01.9.21a | Figure 7.37 CLVIA Update - VP Location Plan VP17 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776324> |
| CD01.9.21b | Figure 7.37a-c CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP17 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776325> |
| CD01.9.22a | Figure 7.38 CLVIA Update - VP Location Plan V18 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776326> |
| CD01.9.22b | Figure 7.38a-b CLVIA Update - Visualisations VP18 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776327> |
| CD01.9.23a | Figure 7.39 CLVIA Update - VP Location Plan Additional VP1 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776259> |
| CD01.9.23b | Figure 7.39a-b CLVIA Update - Wirelines Additional VP1 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776260> |
| CD01.9.24a | Figure 7.40 CLVIA Update - VP Location Plan Additional VP2 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776261> |
| CD01.9.24b | Figure 7.40a-b CLVIA Update - Wirelines Additional VP2 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776262> |
| CD01.9.25a | Figure 7.41 CLVIA Update - VP Location Plan Additional VP3 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776263> |
| CD01.9.25b | Figure 7.41a-b CLVIA Update - Wirelines Additional VP3 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776264> |
| CD01.9.26a | Figure 7.42 CLVIA Update - VP Location Plan Additional VP4 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776265> |
| CD01.9.26b | Figure 7.42a-b CLVIA Update - Wirelines Additional VP4 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776269> |
| CD01.9.27 | Figure 7.43 CLVIA Update - Cumulative ZTV Op Con Narachan 15km A3 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776270> |
| CD01.9.28 | Figure 11.6 Cumulative Update -\_Cultural Heritage Wireline | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776266> |
| CD01.10 Supporting Information | | |
| CD01.10.1a | Planning Statement – Part 1 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=755775> |
| CD01.10.1b | Planning Statement – Part 2 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=755776> |
| CD01.10.2a | Pre-Application Consultation Report (PAC Report) – Part 1 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=755762> |
| CD01.10.2b | Pre-Application Consultation Report (PAC Report) – Part 2 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=755763> |
| CD01.10.3a | Design and Access Statement (DAS) – Part 1 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=755758> |
| CD01.10.3b | Design and Access Statement (DAS) – Part 2 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=755760> |
| CD01.10.3c | Design and Access Statement (DAS) – Part 3 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=755759> |

# 02. Consultee Responses

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Reference** | **Document** | **DPEA URL link** |
| CD02.1 Argyll and Bute Council (ABC) | | |
| CD02.1.1 | Argyll & Bute Council Comments on LVIA Scope, Arlene Knox (19 September 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=793533> |
| CD02.1.2 | Argyll & Bute Council Consultation Response - JBA Consulting (Flood Risk Management) (26 November 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=793534> |
| CD02.1.3 | Argyll & Bute Council Consultation Response - Marina Curran-Colthart (Biodiversity Officer) (05 December 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=793531> |
| CD02.1.4 | Argyll & Bute Council Consultation Response - Paul Robins (WoSAS) (05 December 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=793535> |
| CD02.1.5 | Argyll & Bute Council Consultation Response - James Ross (Roads) (09 December 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=793536> |
| CD02.1.6 | Argyll & Bute Council Consultation Response - Malcolm Chattwood (EPO) and Nicole Hamilton (EHO) (16 January 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799988> |
| CD02.1.7 | Argyll & Bute Council Consultation Response - Carol Anderson (Landscape Architect) (February 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799989> |
| CD02.1.8 | Argyll & Bute Council Consultation Response - PPSL Committee Minute on 20 May 2020; and Planning Officer’s (Arlene Knox) Report of 06 May 2020 (28 May 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799993> |
| CD02.1.9 | Argyll & Bute Council Consultation Response to Additional Information – Planning Officer’s (Arlene Knox) Report 22 December 2020 (21 January 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799994> |
| CD02.1.10 | Argyll & Bute Council Position Statement (08 June 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=763823> |
| CD02.1.11 | Argyll & Bute Council Comments on Cumulative Update to EIA Report (31 August 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=784925> |
| CD02.2 BT | | |
| CD02.2.1 | BT Consultation Response (25 November 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799985> |
| CD02.2.2 | BT Consultation Response to Additional Information (02 December 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799986> |
| CD02.2.3 | BT Response to DPEA (15 April 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=752943> |
| CD02.3 Coal Authority | | |
| CD02.3.1 | Coal Authority Consultation Response (06 December 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799987> |
| CD02.4 Defence Infrastructure Organisation (Ministry of Defence) | | |
| CD02.4.1 | Defence Infrastructure Organisation (Ministry of Defence) Consultation Response (20 December 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799413> |
| CD02.4.2 | Defence Infrastructure Organisation (Ministry of Defence) Consultation Response (06 January 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799991> |
| CD02.5 East Kintyre Community Council (EKCC) | | |
| CD02.5.1 | East Kintyre Community Council Consultation Response (07 January 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799992> |
| CD02.6 Edinburgh Airport | | |
| CD02.6.1 | Edinburgh Airport Consultation Response (30 November 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=806301> |
| CD02.7 Glasgow Prestwick Airport (GPA) | | |
| CD02.7.1 | Glasgow Prestwick Airport Consultation Response (10 January 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800038> |
| CD02.7.2 | Glasgow Prestwick Airport Further Consultation Response (28 April 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799415> |
| CD02.7.3 | Glasgow Prestwick Airport Consultation Response to Additional Information – Steve Thomson (08 January 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800042> |
| CD02.8 Highlands and Islands Airports Limited (HIAL) | | |
| CD02.8.1 | Highlands and Islands Airports Limited Consultation Response (09 December 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800032> |
| CD02.8.2 | Highlands and Islands Airports Limited Consultation Response to Additional Information – (11 December 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800033> |
| CD02.9 Historic Environment Scotland (HES) | | |
| CD02.9.1 | Historic Environment Scotland Interim Consultation Response (19 December 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800034> |
| CD02.9.2 | Historic Environment Scotland Consultation Response (18 March 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800035> |
| CD02.9.3 | Historic Environment Scotland Detailed Consultation Response (30 March 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800039> |
| CD02.9.4 | Historic Environment Scotland Consultation Response to Applicant Letter of 23 April 2020 (21 May 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800037> |
| CD02.9.5 | Historic Environment Scotland Consultation Response to Applicant Letter of 24 July 2020 (21 August 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800054> |
| CD02.9.6 | Historic Environment Scotland Consultation Response to Additional Information (17 December 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800055> |
| CD02.9.7 | Historic Environment Scotland Response to DPEA (20 April 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=752945> |
| CD02.9.8 | Historic Environment Scotland Position Statement (01 June 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=762435> |
| CD02.9.9 | Historic Environment Scotland Consultation Response to Cumulative Update (20 August 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=782914> |
| CD02.10 Ironside Farrar on behalf of the Energy Consents Unit | | |
| CD02.10.1 | Ironside Farrar Consultation Response - Stage 1 PHLRA Checking Report (19 February 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800056> |
| CD02.10.2 | Ironside Farrar Consultation Response - Stage 2 PHLRA Checking Report (April 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800057> |
| CD02.10.3 | Ironside Farrar Consultation Response - Stage 3 PHLRA Checking Report (18 June 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800058> |
| CD02.10.4 | Ironside Farrar Consultation Response, Blair Kilpatrick (09 November 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800059> |
| CD02.11 Isle of Gigha Community Council (IGCC) | | |
| CD02.11.1 | Isle of Gigha Community Council Consultation Response (10 January 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800050> |
| CD02.12 Joint Radio Company (JRC) | | |
| CD02.12.1 | Joint Radio Company Consultation Response (27 November 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800051> |
| CD02.12.2 | Joint Radio Company Limited Consultation Response (27 November 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800052> |
| CD02.13 Marine Scotland | | |
| CD02.13.1 | Marine Scotland Consultation Response (09 January 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800053> |
| CD02.14 Met Office | | |
| CD02.14.1 | Met Office Consultation Response (28 November 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800072> |
| CD02.15 NATS (En Route) plc (NERL) | | |
| CD02.15.1 | NATS Consultation Response (29 November 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799416> |
| CD02.15.2 | NATS Consultation Response including Technical and Operational Assessment Issue 1 (19 February 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799417> |
| CD02.15.3 | NATS Consultation Response to Additional Information (01 December 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800073> |
| CD02.15.4 | NATS Response to DPEA (13 April 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=751104> |
| CD02.16 NatureScot (SNH) | | |
| CD02.16.1 | NatureScot (SNH) Comments on LVIA Scope, Catriona Laird (01 August 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800077> |
| CD02.16.2 | NatureScot (SNH) Consultation Response (13 March 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800078> |
| CD02.16.3 | NatureScot (SNH) Consultation Response – Confidential Annex (13 March 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800080> |
| CD02.16.4 | NatureScot (SNH) Further Consultation Response (16 April 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800069> |
| CD02.16.5 | NatureScot (SNH) Consultation Response to Additional Information (02 December 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800070> |
| CD02.17 North Ayrshire Council (NAC) | | |
| CD02.17.1 | North Ayrshire Council Comments on EIA Scope Gatecheck Report (12 August 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800071> |
| CD02.17.2 | North Ayrshire Council Consultation Response (10 January 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800074> |
| CD02.17.3 | North Ayrshire Council Further Consultation Response (06 February 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800075> |
| CD02.17.4 | North Ayrshire Council Response to Additional Information (06 January 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800076> |
| CD02.18 RSPB | | |
| CD02.18.1 | RSPB Consultation Response (14 February 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800109> |
| CD02.18.2 | RSPB Response to DPEA (21 April 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=752949> |
| CD02.18.3 | RSPB Response to DPEA (09 June 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=764206> |
| CD02.19 Scottish Forestry | | |
| CD02.19.1 | Scottish Forestry Consultation Response (15 January 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800110> |
| CD02.19.2 | Scottish Forestry Consultation Response (03 April 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800111> |
| CD02.19.3 | Scottish Forestry Consultation Response (06 May 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800112> |
| CD02.19.4 | Scottish Forestry Consultation Response (18 June 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800115> |
| CD02.19.5 | Scottish Forestry Consultation Response to Additional Information (08 January 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800116> |
| CD02.19.6 | Scottish Forestry email to DGA Forestry (acting on behalf of the Applicant) (23 August 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800117> |
| CD02.20 Scottish Water | | |
| CD02.20.1 | Scottish Water Consultation Response (04 December 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800099> |
| CD02.21 Scotways | | |
| CD02.21.1 | Scotways Consultation Response (27 January 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800100> |
| CD02.21.2 | Scotways Consultation Response (02 March 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800101> |
| CD02.22 SEPA | | |
| CD02.22.1 | SEPA Consultation Response (04 February 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800113> |
| CD02.22.2 | SEPA Consultation Response to Additional Information (26 November 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800114> |
| CD02.23 South Knapdale Community Council (SKCC) | | |
| CD02.23.1 | South Knapdale Community Council Consultation Response (30 January 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800160> |
| CD02.23.2 | South Knapdale Community Council Consultation Response to Additional Information (19 December 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800161> |
| CD02.24 Transport Scotland | | |
| CD02.24.1 | Transport Scotland Consultation Response (13 December 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800167> |
| CD02.24.2 | Transport Scotland Consultation Response to Additional Information (06 January 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800168> |
| CD02.25 West Kintyre Community Council (WKCC) | | |
| CD02.25.1 | West Kintyre Community Council Consultation Response (31 January 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800169> |
| CD02.25.2 | West Kintyre Community Council Response to DPEA (12 April 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=751109> |

# 03. Third Party Responses

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Reference** | **Document** | **DPEA URL link** |
| CD03.1 Third Party Responses - Object | |  |
| CD03.1.1 | Objection 001 – David Bridge | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800157> |
| CD03.1.2 | Objections 004/005 – James and Margaret Crainey | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800158> |
| CD03.1.3 | Objection 006 – Linda Howden | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800159> |
| CD03.1.4 | Objection 007 – David Wilson, The Kilberry Inn | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800162> |
| CD03.1.5 | Objections 008/009 – Ninian and Philippa Wilson, Dunmore Castle & Holiday Cottages | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800163> |
| CD03.1.6 | Objection 010 – Dr Malcolm Ward | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800165> |
| CD03.1.7 | Objection 011 – Richard Hunter | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800164> |
| CD03.1.8 | Objections 012/013 – Karen and John Blake | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800613> |
| CD03.1.9 | Objection 014 – Joyce Andrews | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800620> |
| CD03.1.10 | Objection 015 – Tove Knight | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800621> |
| CD03.1.11 | Objection 016 – Ronald Knight | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800622> |
| CD03.1.12 | Objection 017 – H Nickerson | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800623> |
| CD03.1.13 | Objection 018 – Lynda McKinlay | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800624> |
| CD03.1.14 | Objections 019/020 – Local Residents Mr A and Mrs Russell | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800625> |
| CD03.1.15 | Objections 021/022 – Local Residents Mr and Mrs G and M Smith | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800626> |
| CD03.1.16 | Objection 023 – Local Resident Valerie Wells | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800627> |
| CD03.1.17 | Objections 024/025 – John and Elizabeth Ball | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800614> |
| CD03.1.18 | Objections 026/027– Richard and Fiona Fox | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800615> |
| CD03.1.19 | Objections 028/029 – Cathy and Calum MacLean | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800616> |
| CD03.1.20 | Objection 030 – Maria Rae | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800617> |
| CD03.1.21 | Objection 031 – Angus Smith | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800618> |
| CD03.1.22a | Objections 032/033 – Hazel and Nigel Stewart | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800805> |
| CD03.1.22b | Hazel and Nigel Stewart Response to DPEA (13 April 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=795090> |
| CD03.1.23 | Objections 034/035 – Kelvin and Moreen Moller | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800806> |
| CD03.1.24 | Objection 036 – Agnes Wilkie | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800808> |
| CD03.1.25 | Objections 037/038 – Robert Steven | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800809> |
| CD03.1.26 | Objection 039 – Lisa Tuttle | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800810> |
| CD03.1.27 | Objections 042/043 – Thomas and Andrea Grant | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800801> |
| CD03.1.28 | Objection 044 – Francesca Grant | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800802> |
| CD03.1.29 | Objection 045 (Further Comment to 018) – Lynda McKinlay | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800803> |
| CD03.1.30 | Objection 046 – John Fryer | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800804> |
| CD03.1.31 | Objection 047 – Robert Brian Steven | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800807> |
| CD03.1.32 | Objection 048 – Clare Johnson, The Kilberry Inn | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800936> |
| CD03.1.33 | Objections 049/050 – Jane and Angus Stewart | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800937> |
| CD03.1.34 | Andrew Russell Response to DPEA (12 April 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=795091> |
| CD03.2 Third Party Responses - Support | |  |
| CD03.2.1 | Support 002 – Darren Kelly | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800938> |
| CD03.2.2 | Support 003 – Allan MacLean | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800942> |
| CD03.2.3 | Support 040 – Peter Simson | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800943> |
| CD03.2.4 | Support 041 – Colin McCallum | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800945> |

# 04. Further Written Submissions

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Reference** | **Document** | **DPEA URL link** |
| CD04.1 | Ornithology Written Submission – ScottishPower Renewables (Applicant) (02 August 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=778811> |
| CD04.2 | Aviation and Defence Written Submission – ScottishPower Renewables (Applicant) (02 August 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=778813> |
| CD04.3 | Aviation and Defence Written Submission – Council (02 August 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=776679> |
| CD04.4 | Proposed Draft Planning Conditions (02 August 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=778814> |
| CD04.5 | Schedule of Agreed Draft Planning Conditions – ScottishPower Renewables (Applicant) and Council (13 September 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800946> |
| CD04.6 | Legislative and Policy Context Written Submission – Stephenson Halliday on behalf of ScottishPower Renewables (Applicant) (13 September 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=790425> |
| CD04.6a | Legislative and Policy Context Written Submission - Appendices – Stephenson Halliday on behalf of ScottishPower Renewables (Applicant) (13 September 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=790426> |
| CD04.7 | Legislative and Policy Context Written Submission – Council (13 September 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=790413> |
| CD04.8 | Applicant Comments on Argyll & Bute Council’s Written Submission on Aviation (16 August 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=781092> |
| CD04.9 | West Kintyre Community Council Response to Draft Planning Conditions (14 August 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=781090> |
| CD04.10 | Mr Stewart Response to Draft Planning Conditions (15 August 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=781091> |
| CD04.11 | Applicant’s response to Legislative and Policy Context Written Submission by the Council (27 September 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=796390> |
| CD04.12 | Not used | n/a |
| CD04.13 | Document of Mr Stewart entitled “Application for Additional Condition” (24 September 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=797085> |
| CD04.14 | Figure submitted with Mr Stewart’s “Application for Additional Condition” (24 September 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=797086> |
| CD04.15 | Correspondence from Shepherd and Wedderburn LLP on behalf of the Applicant to Mr Stewart in relation to access (27 September 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=797087> |
| CD04.16 | Email correspondence from Mr Stewart in relation to access (29 September 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=797095> |
| CD04.17 | Acknowledging email correspondence between Mr Stewart and Shepherd and Wedderburn LLP on behalf of the Applicant, advising concerns on access will be covered at the hearing (29 October, 01 November 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=804523> |
| CD04.18 | Correspondence and Questions from the DPEA to NATS in relation to aviation (19 October 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799827>  <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799806> |
| CD04.19 | NATS response to the DPEA’s Questions of 19 October 2021 (05 November 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=805730> |
| CD04.20 | Correspondence from Shepherd and Wedderburn LLP on behalf of the Applicant to the DPEA in relation to NATS response to Questions of 19 October 2021 (19 November 2021) | tbc |

# 05. Legislation and Guidance

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Reference** | **Document** | **DPEA URL link** |
| CD05.1 | Climate Change Act 2008 | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800948> |
| CD05.2 | Climate Change Act 2008 (2050 Target Amendment) Order 2019 | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800949> |
| CD05.3 | Climate Change (Scotland) Act 2009 | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800950> |
| CD05.4 | Climate Change (Emissions Reduction Targets) (Scotland) Act 2019 | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800951> |
| CD05.5 | Code of Practice for Handling Inquiries under Section 62 and Schedule 8 to the Electricity Act 1989 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779943> |
| CD05.6 | Planning Circular 4/1998 – The Use of Conditions in Planning Permissions | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779947> |
| CD05.7 | National Grid, Connect and Manage Guidance, March 2013 | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800952> |
| CD05.8 | The Electricity Act 1989 | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800953> |
| CD05.9 | The Electricity Works (Environmental Impact Assessment) (Scotland) Regulations (2017) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800954> |
| CD05.10 | The Electricity Trading Arrangements – A Beginners Guide, Elexon Guidance (February 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800955> |
| CD05.11 | The Town and Country Planning (Scotland) Act 1997 | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800947> |
| CD05.12 | United Nations Paris Agreement 2015 | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=794820> |
| CD05.13 | Ancient Monuments and Archaeological Areas Act 1979 | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=794816> |
| CD05.14 | Renewable Energy Directive 2009/28/EC (23 April 2009) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800956> |
| CD05.15 | Renewable Energy Directive 2018/2001/EU (Revised 11 December 2018) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800957> |
| CD05.16 | Amendment to the Renewable Energy Directive 2018/2001/EU (14 July 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800958> |

# 06. UK and Scottish Government Climate and Energy Policy

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Reference** | **Document** | **DPEA URL link** |
| CD06.1 | 2020 RouteMap for Renewable Energy in Scotland – Update (2015) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=794821> |
| CD06.2 | BEIS, Department for Business Energy and Industrial Strategy, Green Finance Strategy – Transforming Finance for a Greener Future (July 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800959> |
| CD06.3 | BEIS, Department for Business Energy and Industrial Strategy, Consultation on proposed amendments to the CfD scheme for low carbon electricity generation (November 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800960> |
| CD06.4a | BEIS, Department for Business Energy and Industrial Strategy, Digest of UK Energy Statistics (DUKES): Renewable Sources of Energy: Chapter 6 (30 July 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=794818> |
| CD06.4b | BEIS, Department for Business Energy and Industrial Strategy, Digest of UK Energy Statistics (DUKES): Renewable Sources of Energy: Chapter 6 (29 July 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800961> |
| CD06.5 | Climate Change Plan: The Third Report on Proposals and Policies 2018 – 2032 (February 2018) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779767> |
| CD06.6 | Climate Emergency Response Group – Eight policy packages for Scotland’s green recovery (July 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=794824> |
| CD06.7 | Committee on Climate Change, Progress in Preparing for Climate Change – 2017 Report to Parliament (June 2017) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800968> |
| CD06.8 | Committee on Climate Change, Net Zero, The UK’s Contribution to Stopping Global Warming (May 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=794817> |
| CD06.9 | Committee on Climate Change, Net Zero Technical Report (May 2019) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779770> |
| CD06.10 | Committee on Climate Change, Progress Report to Parliament in Preparing for Climate Change (July 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800962> |
| CD06.11 | Committee on Climate Change, Progress Report to Parliament on Reducing UK Emissions (July 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800963> |
| CD06.12 | Committee on Climate Change, Response to Scottish Government on advice for a Green Recovery (May 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800964> |
| CD06.13 | Committee on Climate Change, Reducing UK Emissions Progress Report to Parliament (June 2020) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779781> |
| CD06.14 | Committee on Climate Change, Reducing emissions in Scotland – 2020 Progress Report to Parliament (October 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=794819> |
| CD06.15 | Committee on Climate Change, The Sixth Carbon Budget (09 December 2020) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779793> |
| CD06.16 | Committee on Climate Change, The Sixth Carbon Budget – Methodology Report (December 2020) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779797> |
| CD06.17 | HM Government, Ten Point Plan for a Green Industrial Revolution, 2020 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779789> |
| CD06.18a | Inter-Governmental Panel on Climate Change (IPPC): SR1.5 Report (2018) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800965> |
| CD06.18b | Inter-Governmental Panel on Climate Change (IPPC): FAQ (2018) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800966> |
| CD06.18c | Inter-Governmental Panel on Climate Change (IPPC): Press Release 2018 | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800967> |
| CD06.19 | National Audit Office, Achieving Net Zero (December 2020) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779790> |
| CD06.20 | NatureScot, Spatial Planning for Onshore Wind Turbines – natural heritage considerations: Guidance (June 2015) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779893> |
| CD06.21 | Scottish Energy Strategy, ‘The Future of Energy in Scotland’ (20 December 2017) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779819> |
| CD06.22 | Scottish Government's Specific Online Advice Sheet on Onshore Wind Farms (May 2014) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779937> |
| CD06.23 | Scottish Government, Onshore Wind Frequently Asked Questions (February 2016) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779938> |
| CD06.24 | Scottish Government, Onshore Wind Policy Statement (December 2017) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=795082> |
| CD06.25 | Scottish Government, Climate Change Action, Press Release (02 May 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800930> |
| CD06.26 | Scottish Government, Annual Energy Statement (15 May 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800931> |
| CD06.27 | Scottish Government, Protecting Scotland, Renewing Scotland: The Government’s Programme for Scotland (01 September 2020) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779940> |
| CD06.28 | Scottish Government, Annual Energy Statement 2020 (December 2020) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779812> |
| CD06.29 | Scottish Government, Securing a Green Recovery on a Path to Net Zero: Update to the Climate Change Plan 2018 – 2032 (updated 16 December 2020) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779810> |
| CD06.30a | Scottish Government, Energy Statistics for Scotland Q4 2020 Figures (25 March 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800932> |
| CD06.30b | Scottish Government, Energy Statistics (24 June 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800933> |
| CD06.31 | Scottish Government, Scotland’s Energy Strategy Position Statement (16 March 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779813> |
| CD06.32 | Scottish Government, Greenhouse Gas Emissions 2019 (June 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800934> |
| CD06.33 | UK Government, Energy Trends (last updated 29 June 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800935> |
| CD06.34 | UK Government, Energy White Paper: Powering our new zero future (14 December 2020) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779809> |
| CD06.35a | UN Emissions, Gap Report 2019 (26 November 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800939> |
| CD06.35b | UN Emissions, Gap Report 2020 (14 January 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779772> |
| CD06.36 | Inter-Governmental Panel on Climate Change (IPPC), Climate Change 2021, The Physical Science Basis: Working Group I contribution to the Sixth Assessment Report of the Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change (07 August 2021) | tbc |
| CD06.37 | The Scottish Government and Scottish Green Party, Draft Shared Policy Programme - Working Together to Build a Greener, Fairer, Independent Scotland (August 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800940> |
| CD06.38 | BBC News Report– ‘Scotland's Greenhouse Gas Emissions Target Missed Again’ (15 June 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800941> |
| CD06.39 | Committee on Climate Change 2021 Report to Parliament – Progress in Reducing Emissions (June 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800984> |
| CD06.40 | Committee on Climate Change 2021 Report to Parliament – Progress in Adapting to Climate Change (June 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800985> |
| CD06.41 | Committee on Climate Change 2021 Report to Parliament – Joint Recommendations (June 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800986> |
| CD06.42 | Scottish Government, A Fairer Greener Scotland - Programme for Government 2021-2022 (September 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800987> |
| CD06.43 | BEIS, Department for Business Energy and Industrial Strategy, Draft Overarching National Policy Statement for Energy (EN-1) (September 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800988> |
| CD06.44 | Scottish Government, Onshore Wind Policy Statement Refresh 2021: Consultative Draft (October 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=806263> |
| CD06.45 | Renewable UK, Onshore Wind Industry Prospectus (October 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=806264> |

# 07. Scottish Government Planning Policy

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Reference** | **Document** | **DPEA URL link** |
| CD07.1 | Committee on Climate Change, Letter from CCC to R Cunningham regarding building a resilient recovery from the COVID-19 crisis (06 May 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800989> |
| CD07.2 | Forestry Commission Scotland, The Scottish Government’s Policy on Control of Woodland Removal - 2009 | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779826> |
| CD07.3 | Scottish Renewables written evidence to the House of Commons Scottish Affairs Committee Inquiry into Coronavirus and Scotland (April 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800990> |
| CD07.4 | Scottish Renewables written evidence to the House of Commons Scottish Affairs Committee Inquiry (June 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800991> |
| CD07.5 | The Scottish Government, National Planning Framework 3 (NPF3) (23 June 2014) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779936> |
| CD07.6 | The Scottish Government, Letter from Chief Planning Officer entitled ‘Energy Targets and SPP’ (11 November 2015) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779818> |
| CD07.7 | The Scottish Government Environment Strategy (February 2020) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779819> |
| CD07.8 | The Scottish Government, Chief Planner’s letter on planning procedures and COVID-19 (29 May 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800992> |
| CD07.9 | The Scottish Government, Report of the Advisory Group on Economic Recovery - Towards a Robust, Resilient Wellbeing Economy for Scotland (22 June 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800993> |
| CD07.10 | The Scottish Government Planning and Architecture blog by Kevin Stewart MSP: What kind of Scotland do we want to see post-lockdown? (26 June 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800994> |
| CD07.11 | The Scottish Government, Economic Recovery Implementation Plan (August 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800996> |
| CD07.12 | The Scottish Government, Chief Planner’s Letter on planning procedures and COVID-19 (04 September 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800997> |
| CD07.13 | The Scottish Government, Scotland’s Fourth National Planning Framework Position Statement (November 2020) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779941> |
| CD07.14 | The Scottish Government, Chief Planner’s Letter on planning procedures and COVID-19 (18 December 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800998> |
| CD07.15 | The Scottish Government, Scottish Planning Policy (December 2014) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800999> |
| CD07.16 | The Scottish Government, Scotland 2045 Fourth National Planning Framework Draft (10 November 2021) | tbc |

# 08. Local Policy and Guidance

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Reference** | **Document** | **DPEA URL link** |
| CD08.1 | Argyll and Bute Local Development Plan (March 2015) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801000> |
| CD08.2 | Argyll and Bute Local Development Plan – Supplementary Guidance (March 2016) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801001> |
| CD08.3 | Argyll and Bute Local Development Plan – Supplementary Guidance 2 (including the windfarm spatial framework) (December 2016) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800977> |
| CD08.4 | Argyll and Bute Local Development Plan 2 – Proposed Plan 2019 | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800978> |
| CD08.5 | ScottishPower Renewables (Applicant) Objection to Proposed Local Development Plan 2 | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800979> |
| CD08.6 | Argyll and Bute Local Development Plan Proposals Maps - South Kintyre (Adopted March 2015) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800980> |
| CD08.7 | Argyll and Bute Local Development Plan Proposals Maps – Mid Argyll (Adopted March 2015) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800981> |

# 09. Conditions Guidance

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Reference** | **Document** | **DPEA URL link** |
| CD09.1 | Planning Circular 4/1998: the use of conditions in planning permissions | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779947> |
| CD09.2 | Planning Circular 4/1998: model planning conditions addendum | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800982> |
| CD09.3 | Heads of Planning Scotland, Applications under Section 36 of the Electricity Act 1989 - Model Conditions | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=800983> |

# 10. Landscape and Visual Inquiry Statements, Inquiry Reports and Precognitions

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Reference** | **Document** | **DPEA URL link** |
| CD10.1 | Landscape and Visual Inquiry Statement – Stephenson Halliday on behalf of ScottishPower (Applicant) (13 September 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=790361> |
| CD10.2 | Landscape and Visual Inquiry Statement (revised) – Council (15 September 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=790414> |
| CD10.3 | Landscape and Visual Inquiry Statement – WKCC (13 September 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=790415> |
| CD10.4 | Landscape and Visual Inquiry Statement – Mr Stewart (13 September 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=790416> |
| CD10.5 | Landscape and Visual Inquiry Statement – Mr Russell (13 September 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=790362> |
| CD10.6 | Landscape and Visual Inquiry Report – Stephenson Halliday on behalf of ScottishPower (Applicant) (11 October 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801523> |
| CD10.6a | Landscape and Visual Inquiry Report – Supporting Figure KA1 - Screening ZTV with Landscape Character (A1 Plan) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801521> |
| CD10.6b | Landscape and Visual Inquiry Report - Supporting Figure KA2 - Screening ZTV with Designations (A1 Plan) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801522> |
| CD10.6c | Landscape and Visual Inquiry Report - Supporting Figure KA3 - Screening ZTV with Route Receptor (A1 Plan) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801527> |
| CD10.6d | Landscape and Visual Inquiry Report - Supporting Figure KA4 - Cumulative pattern on Kintyre peninsula (A1 Plan) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801534> |
| CD10.6e | Landscape and Visual Inquiry Report - Supporting Figure KA5 - Wireline from track in front of Ardpatrick House | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801536> |
| CD10.7 | Landscape and Visual Inquiry Report – Council (11 October 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801513> |
| CD10.8 | Not used |  |
| CD10.9 | Landscape and Visual Inquiry Report – Mr Stewart (11 October 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801499> |
| CD10.9a | Video “Little Green Clachan 1” (taken from close to VP2) (Annex 1) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801507> |
| CD10.9b | Video “Little Green Clachan 2” (taken from close to VP8) (Annex 2) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801508> |
| CD10.9c | West Loch Tarbert looking north c1802: Alexander Nasmyth (as illustrated in Prof Duncan Macmillan: Scottish Art 1460-1990) (Annex 3) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801500> |
| CD10.9d | 3D computer visualisation from Clachan towards proposed development (Annex 4) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801501> |
| CD10.9e | Photographic perspective view down West Loch Tarbert (Annex 5) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801502> |
| CD10.10 | Not used | n/a |
| CD10.11 | Landscape and Visual Precognition – Stephenson Halliday on behalf of ScottishPower Renewables (Applicant) (08 November 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=806189> |
| CD10.12 | Landscape and Visual Precognition – Carol Anderson on behalf of Argyll and Bute Council (08 November 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=806189> |
| CD10.13 | Landscape and Visual Precognition – WKCC (08 November 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=806189> |
| CD10.14 | Not used | n/a |
| CD10.15 | Not used | n/a |
| CD10.16 | Landscape and Visual Precognition – Councillor Sandy Taylor (08 November 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=806191> |

# 11. Dun Skeig Inquiry Statements, Inquiry Reports and Precognitions

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Reference** | **Document** | **DPEA URL link** |
| CD11.1 | Dun Skeig Inquiry Statement – SLR on behalf of ScottishPower (Applicant) (13 September 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=790424> |
| CD11.2 | Dun Skeig Inquiry Statement – Historic Environment Scotland (13 September 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=790364> |
| CD11.3 | Dun Skeig Inquiry Statement – Mr Stewart (13 September 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=790319> |
| CD11.4 | Dun Skeig Inquiry Statement – Mr Russell (13 September 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=790365> |
| CD11.5 | Dun Skeig Inquiry Report – SLR on behalf of ScottishPower (Applicant) (27 September 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=796391> |
| CD11.6.1 | Report prepared by Alison Baisden, Historic Environment Scotland (27 September 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=797088> |
| CD11.6.2 | Report prepared by Oliver Lewis, Historic Environment Scotland (27 September 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=797089> |
| CD11.7 | Not used | n/a |
| CD11.8 | Not used | n/a |
| CD11.9 | Dun Skeig Precognition – SLR on behalf of ScottishPower (Applicant) (08 November 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=806192> |
| CD11.10a | Dun Skeig Precognition – Alison Baisden, Historic Environment Scotland (08 November 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=806193> |
| CD11.10b | Dun Skeig Precognition – Oliver Lewis, Historic Environment Scotland (08 November 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=806194> |
| CD11.11 | Not used | n/a |
| CD11.12 | Not used | n/a |

# 12. Socio-economic, Recreation and Tourism Hearing Statements

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Reference** | **Document** | **DPEA URL link** |
| CD12.1 | Socio-economic, Recreation and Tourism Hearing Statement – BiGGAR Economics on behalf of ScottishPower Renewables (13 September 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=790430> |
| CD12.2 | Socio-economic, Recreation and Tourism Hearing Statement – WKCC (13 September 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=790418> |
| CD12.3 | Socio-economic, Recreation and Tourism Hearing Statement – Mr Stewart (13 September 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=790419> |
| CD12.4 | Socio-economics and Tourism Precognition Hearing Statement – WKCC (08 November 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=806187> |

# 13. Draft Conditions Hearing Statements

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Reference** | **Document** | **DPEA URL link** |
| CD13.1 | Draft Conditions Hearing Statement – ScottishPower Renewables (Applicant) (13 September 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=790432> |
| CD13.2 | Draft Conditions Hearing Statement – Council (13 September 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=790422> |

# 14. Statements of Agreed Matters

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Reference** | **Document** | **DPEA URL link** |
| CD14.1 | Statement of Agreed Matters – Planning and Renewable Energy Policy (13 September 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=790356> |
| CD14.2 | Statement of Agreed Matters – Landscape and Visual (13 September 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=790434> |
| CD14.3 | Statement of Agreed Matters – Cultural Heritage (13 September 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=790358> |

# 15. Court Decisions, Appeals, Section 36 Decisions and PLI Reports

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Reference** | **Document** | **DPEA URL link** |
| CD15.1 | Report to the Secretary of State for Trade and Industry in respect of Little Cheyne Court windfarm (DTI ref GDBC/003/00001C) (13 May 2005) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801022> |
| CD15.2 | Appeal Decision in respect of Knabs Ridge windfarm, APP/E2734A/04/1161332 (05 September 2005) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801023> |
| CD15.3 | Sheringham Shoal Decision Letter (07 August 2008) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801024> |
| CD15.4 | Enifer Downs Appeal Decision, APP/X2220/A/08/2071880 (28 April 2009) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801025> |
| CD15.5 | Report to the Secretaries of State for Communities and Local Government and Energy and Climate Change in respect of joint public inquiry into Steadings, Ray and Green Rigg windfarms (27 November 2009) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801030> |
| CD15.6 | William Grant and Sons, Distillers Ltd, Petitioners [2012] CSOH 98 | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801031> |
| CD15.7 | Fauch Hill and Harburnhead Wind Farms Inquiry Report (21 January 2014) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801032> |
| CD15.8 | R (on the application of Heathrow Hub Ltd) v SoS for Transport (22 January 2014) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801036> |
| CD15.9 | Freasdail Appeal Decision Notice (PPA-130-2036) (15 April 2014) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=186424> |
| CD15.10 | Dersalloch Decision Letter (EC00003173) (23 July 2014) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801006> |
| CD15.11 | Sorbie Decision Letter and Inquiry Report and Decision Letter (AI-NAY-001) (03 September 2015) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=327741>  <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=308451> |
| CD15.12 | Decision Notice in respect of Corlic Hill Wind Farm (PPA-280-2022) (17 May 2016) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=366789> |
| CD15.13 | Larbrax Appeal Decision (PPA-170-2105) (21 October 2016) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=397598> |
| CD15.14 | Blary Wind Farm Report (PPA-130-2052) (08 February 2017) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=419835> |
| CD15.14a | Blary Hill Wind Farm Decision Letter (PPA-130-2052) (23 June 2017) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=454355> |
| CD15.15 | Not used | n/a |
| CD15.16 | Kirk Hill Decision Notice (PPA-370-2052) (16 February 2017) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=421703> |
| CD15.17 | Cnoc an Eas Wind Farm Report (PPA-270-2155) (02 June 2017) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=449665> |
| CD15.18 | Whitelaw Brae Inquiry Report & Decision Letter (WIN-104-4) (17 August 2017) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=478409>  <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=496436> |
| CD15.19 | Eascairt Notice of Intention (PPA-130-2059) (11 January 2018) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=490906> |
| CD15.20 | Pencloe Decision Letter and Inquiry Report (WIN-190-4) (02 March 2018) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=570501>  <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=507171> |
| CD15.21 | Caplich Wind Farm Decision Letter and Inquiry Report (WIN-270-7) (27 April 2018) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=517730>  [https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspxid=570793](https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=570793) |
| CD15.22 | Pines Burn Appeal Decision (PPA-140-2069) (17 August 2018) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=538952> |
| CD15.23 | Eascairt Appeal Decision Notice (PPA-130-2059) (28 September 2018) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=548376> |
| CD15.24 | Clachaig Glen Wind Farm Report (PPA-130-2064) (14 October 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=639805> |
| CD15.25 | Clachaig Glen Wind Farm Decision Letter (PPA-130-2064) (18 December 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=652302> |
| CD15.26 | Killean Wind Farm Report (WIN-130-3) (14 October 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=652281> |
| CD15.27 | Tangy VI Wind Farm Determination Letter (ECU00000673) (20 December 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801013> |
| CD15.28 | Fallago Rig – Decision and Expenses Decision (23 December 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801014> |
| CD15.29 | Decision Letter in relation to Hagshaw Hill wind farm repowering (26 February 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801015> |
| CD15.30 | Decision Letter in relation to Airigh Wind Farm (20 March 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801016> |
| CD15.31 | Millenderdale Appeal Decision (PPA-370-2077) (16 April 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=680633> |
| CD15.32 | Fallago Rig Report (WIN-140-5) (05 June 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=693908> |
| CD15.33 | High Constellation Notice of Decision - Consent (19/01182/S36) (ECU00001857) (26 June 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801017> |
| CD15.33a | High Constellation Decision Letter and Conditions (19/01182/S36) (ECU00001857) (26 June 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801026> |
| CD15.34 | Pauls Hill 2 Wind Farm Report (WIN-330-3) (10 July 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=795139> |
| CD15.35 | Pauls Hill 2 Wind Farm Decision Letter (WIN-330-3) (11 December 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=795140> |
| CD15.36 | Dorenell Wind Farm Report (28 June 2011) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801089> |
| CD15.37 | Dorenell Wind Farm Decision Letter (22 December 2011) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801090> |
| CD15.38 | Ardchonnel Wind Farm Decision Notice (PPA-130-2045) (08 September 2015) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=307306> |
| CD15.39 | Fauch Hill Wind Farm Decision Notice (PPA-400-2084) (13 June 2018) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=522192> |
| CD15.40 | Navidale Decision Notice (PPA-270-2212) Appeal (23 October 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=640894> |
| CD15.41 | Upper Sonachan Wind Farm Report (WIN-130-2) (28 September 2018) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=588627> |
| CD15.42 | Upper Sonachan Wind Farm Decision Notice (WIN-130-2) (24 May 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=604961> |
| CD15.43 | Killean Decision Notice (WIN-130-3) (18 December 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=652282> |
| CD15.44 | Creggan Report (WIN-130-1) (08 February 2017) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=795147> |
| CD15.45 | Creggan Decision Letter (WIN-130-1) (23 June 2017) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=795148> |
| CD15.46 | Ardtaraig Wind Farm Decision Notice (PPA-130-2073) (07 November 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=643188> |
| CD15.47 | South Kyle Wind Farm PLI Report (WIN-190-3) (24 November 2016) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=795150> |
| CD15.48 | South Kyle Wind Farm Decision Letter (WIN-190-3) (30 June 2017) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=456823> |
| CD15.49 | Cornharrow Wind Farm Decision Notice (PPA-170-2145) (01 June 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=761268> |
| CD15.50 | Birneyknowe Wind Farm Report (WIN-140-7) (05 September 2018) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=795153> |
| CD15.51 | Baillie Wind Farm Decision Notice (04/00342/S36CA) (14 January 2010) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801092> |
| CD15.52 | Airigh Wind Farm Notice of Ministerial Determination (ECU00000471) (20 March 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801093> |
| CD15.53 | Baillie Wind Farm PLI Report (IEC/3/105/3) (17 August 2009) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801094> |
| CD15.54 | Outh Muir Wind Farm Decision Notice (PPA-250-2196) (04 September 2014) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=214953> |
| CD15.55 | California Wind Farm Decision Notice (PPA-170-2107) (19 July 2016) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=379224> |
| CD15.56 | Longburn Wind Farm Decision Notice (PPA-170-2129) (14 May 2019). | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=600164> |
| CD15.57 | The Royal High School Inquiry Report (PPA-230-2178 / PPA-230-2213) (02 June 2020). | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=689139>  <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=687704> |
| CD15.58 | The Royal High School Decision Notice (PPA-230-2178 / PPA-230-2213) (27 October 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=718958>  <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=718962> |
| CD15.59 | Aviva Insurance Building Wind Turbine Report (NA-PAK-020) (17 August 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=722115> |
| CD15.60 | Aviva Insurance Building Wind Turbine Report (NA-PAK-020) (11 November 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=722114> |
| CD15.61 | North Lowther Energy Initiative Limited v Scottish Ministers [2021] CSOH 104 (15 October 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=804034> |
| CD15.62 | Blarghour Wind Farm Carol Anderson Landscape and Visual Inquiry Report (21 August 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=806265> |
| CD15.63 | Blarghour Wind Farm – Determination (29 October 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=806267> |

# 16. Landscape and Visual Guidance, Policy and Other Documents

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Reference** | **Document** | **DPEA URL link** |
| CD16.1 | Argyll and Bute Landscape Wind Energy Capacity Study (ABLWECS), Carol Anderson Landscape Associates (August 2017) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801095> |
| CD16.2 | Countryside Agency and NatureScot, Landscape Character Assessment – Guidance for England and Scotland (2002) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=794823> |
| CD16.3 | Countryside Agency and NatureScot, Landscape Character Guidance for England and Scotland: Topic Paper 6, Techniques and Criteria for Judging Capacity and Sensitivity (2002) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779898> |
| CD16.4 | Landscape Institute and Institute of Environmental Management and Assessment, Guidelines for Landscape and Visual Impact Assessment (GLVIA), Third Edition (2013) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801096> |
| CD16.5 | Landscape Institute, GLVIA 3 Statement of Clarification 1-13 (2015) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779892> |
| CD16.6 | Landscape Institute, Technical Guidance Note 2/19 Residential Visual Amenity Assessment (March 2019) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779903> |
| CD16.7 | Landscape Institute, Technical Guidance Note 6/19 Visual Representation of Development Proposals (17 September 2019) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779904> |
| CD16.8 | NatureScot, Commissioned Report 29 - Overview of Scotland's national programme of Landscape Character Assessment (2004) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801097> |
| CD16.9 | NatureScot, Assessing the Cumulative Impact of Onshore Wind Energy Developments (March 2012) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779901> |
| CD16.10 | NatureScot Visual Representation of Wind Farms v.2.2 (February 2017) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779894> |
| CD16.11 | NatureScot Siting and Designing Windfarms Version 3a (August 2017) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779895> |
| CD16.12 | NatureScot, National Landscape Character Assessment – Introduction and Review Methodology (2018) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801098> |
| CD16.13 | NatureScot, Draft Landscape Sensitivity Assessment Guidance (November 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801099> |
| CD16.14 | NatureScot, Guidance Notice no 019 - Identifying Natural Heritage Issues of National Interest in Development Proposals (21 April 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801100> |
| CD16.15 | Natural England, An approach to landscape sensitivity assessment – to inform spatial planning and land management (June 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801081> |
| CD16.16 | NatureScot, Draft guidance for assessing the effects on special landscape qualities (without annexes and worked examples 1-4, complete version has been requested from ABC (11 November 2018) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801082> |
| CD16.17 | NatureScot and Historic Environment Scotland, Guidance on Designating Local Landscape Areas (October 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801083> |
| CD16.18 | Correspondence within Council regarding Landscape Architect (12 November 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801084> |
| CD16.19 | Correspondence from Commissioning Landscape Architect (20 November 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801085> |
| CD16.20 | Correspondence between Council and Landscape Architect (03 February 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801086> |
| CD16.21 | Correspondence between Council and Landscape Architect (13-14 May 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801087> |
| CD16.22 | Argyll and Bute Landscape Consultant Review of Landscape and Visual Reasons for Objection Airigh Wind Farm (March 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801088> |
| CD16.23 | Nature Scot, Landscape Character Assessment: Argyll and Firth of Clyde - Landscape Evolution and Influences (2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801091> |
| CD16.24 | AB1 – Scottish Natural Heritage, Guidance Note, Coastal Character Assessment (August 2017) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801511> |
| CD16.25 | AB2 – Strathclyde Regional Council, Department of Physical Planning, Technical Working Note 2.3, Landscape Classification (July 1981) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801512> |

# 17. Cultural Heritage Guidance, Policy and Other Documents

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Reference** | **Document** | **DPEA URL link** |
| CD17.1 | Chartered Institute for Archaeologists, Standard and Guidance for Historic Environment Desk Based Assessment (2014) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801160> |
| CD17.2 | Historic Environment Scotland, Historic Environment Circular (April 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801161> |
| CD17.3 | Historic Environment Scotland, Managing Change in the Historic Environment: Setting (first published June 2016 and updated February 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=795167> |
| CD17.4 | Historic Environment Scotland, Historic Environment Scotland Policy Statement (June 2016) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801162> |
| CD17.5 | Scottish National Heritage and Historic Environment Scotland, Environmental Impact Assessment Handbook: Guidance for competent authorities, consultation bodies, and others involved in the Environmental Impact Assessment Process in Scotland (2018) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779942> |
| CD17.6 | Historic Environment Scotland, Historic Environment Policy for Scotland (May 2019) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779733> |
| CD17.7 | Historic Environment Scotland, Designation Policy and Selection Guidance (first published in April 2019 and updated in December 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801163> |
| CD17.8 | Scottish Government, Planning Advice Note 2/2011: Planning and archaeology (2011) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779731> |
| CD17.9 | Scottish Government, Our Place in Time: The Historic Environment Strategy for Scotland (2014) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779732> |
| CD17.10 | Historic Environment Scotland, Scheduled Monument Legal Document for Dun Skeig Duns and Fort (1964) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801164> |
| CD17.11 | Correspondence (letter) from HES to Energy Consents Unit (07 May 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801167> |
| CD17.12 | Correspondence (email) from HES to SLR Consulting (04 July 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801168> |
| CD17.13 | Scottish Archaeological Research Framework (ScARF), ‘Iron Age Scotland’: ScARF Panel Report (September 2012) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801169> |
| CD17.14 | Scottish Archaeological Research Framework (ScARF), ‘Medieval Scotland’: ScARF Panel Report (September 2012) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801170> |
| CD17.15 | Scottish Archaeological Research Framework (ScARF), Regional Archaeological Research Framework for Argyll (RARFA) Section 7. The Iron Age 700BC – AD500 (December 2017) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801171> |
| CD17.16 | Scottish Archaeological Research Framework (ScARF), Regional Archaeological Research Framework for Argyll (RARFA) Section 8. Early Medieval Argyll and Norse/Viking Argyll (AD400-AD1100) (December 2017) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801172> |
| CD17.17 | Argyll: An Inventory of the Ancient Monuments - The Royal Commission on the Ancient and Historic Monuments of Scotland (RCAHMS) Volume 1: Kintyre. Edinburgh. Page(s):70-1, No.165 plan, RCAHMS Shelf Number: A.1.1.INV/18 (1971a) (pages 112-113) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801173> |
| CD17.18 | Not used | n/a |
| CD17.19 | C461 Core Path Report – Dunskeig, Clachan | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801174> |
| CD17.20 | The Australia ICOMOS Burra Charter for Places of Cultural Significance (2013) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801175> |
| CD17.21 | ICOMOS Grenada Convention (Convention for the Protection of the Architectural Heritage of Europe) 1985 | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801176> |
| CD17.22 | Anderson, w. Robertson, J & Brichan, J (1854) Origines Parochiales Scotiae: The Antiquities Ecclesiastical and Territorial of the Parishes of Scotland, Vol 2, Part 1. Bannatyne Club. | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801177> |
| CD17.23 | Armit, I (2002) Land and Freedom: Implications of Atlantic Scottish Settlement Patterns for IronAge Land-Holding and Social Organisation in B Ballin Smith & I Banks (eds), In the Shadow of the Brochs: The Iron Age in Scotland. Tempus: 15-26. | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801178> |
| CD17.24 | Banks (1996) Rural Society & Settlement: Isolated Monuments and Farming Communities in northern and western Scotland in the late Atlantic Iron Age. Unpublished PhD thesis. University of Glasgow. | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801180> |
| CD17.25 | Bede, C (1902) Argyll’s Highlands. John Mackay. | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801181> |
| CD17.26 | Campbell, A (1794) Kilcalmonell and Kilberry, County of Argyle. Old Statistical Account, Vol X: 54-67. | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801182> |
| CD17.27 | Fojut, N (1982) Towards a Geography of Shetland Brochs. Glasgow Archaeological Journal, 9: 38-59. | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801183> |
| CD17.28 | Harding D W (1997) Forts, Duns, Brochs and Crannogs: Iron Age Settlements in Argyll in G Ritchie (ed) The Archaeology of Argyll. Edinburgh University Press: 118-40. | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801185> |
| CD17.29 | Hydrographic Office (1925) The British Islands Pilot, Volume IV; The Western Coast of Scotland from the Mull of Galloway to Rudh’ Re and Off-Lying Islands. Washington Government Printing Office. | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801186> |
| CD17.30 | McAllister, L (2015) Macalister History Timeline. (available at https://macalistertimeline.wordpress.com/mid-late-17th-century/ - accessed 13 September2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801187> |
| CD17.31 | McArthur, J (1845) Kilcalmonell and Kilberry, County of Argyle. New Statistical Account, Vol VII: 408-12. | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801189> |
| CD17.32 | Neike, M (1984) Settlement Patterns in the Atlantic Province of Scotland in the 1st Millennium A.D.: A Study of Argyll. Unpublished PhD Thesis. University of Glasgow. | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801154> |
| CD17.33 | Ralston, I (1986) The Yorkshire Television vitrified wall experiment at East Tullos, City of Aberdeen, PSAS 116, 17-40. | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801155> |
| CD17.34 | RCAHMS (1971) Argyll: An Inventory of the Ancient Monuments; Volume I, Kintyre. HMSO. | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=806302> |
| CD17.35 | Reagan, R (2017) The Iron Age. In B Simpson and S Webb (eds) Regional Archaeological Research Framework for Argyll. | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801159> |
| CD17.36 | Ritchie, A and Ritchie, G 1998 Scotland. Oxford Archaeological Guide. Oxford. | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801156> |
| CD17.37 | Suttie N and Batt CM (2020) Re-evaluating archaeomagnetic dates of the vitrified hillforts of Scotland. Journal of Archaeological Science: Reports. 30: 102233. | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801157> |
| CD17.38 | Towler, P & Fishwick, M (2021) Reeds Nautical Almanac: Atlantic Europe from the Tip of Denmark to Gilbraltar. Bloomsbury. | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801158> |
| CD17.39 | NRHE entry for the monument, available at https://canmore.org.uk/site/38925/dun-skeig (accessed 13 September 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801165> |
| CD17.40 | Ordnance Survey 1st edition map (Argyllshire and Buteshire, CCXII.13 (Kilcalmonell & Kilberry) - Ordnance Survey 25 inch 1st edition, Scotland, 1855 - 1882). | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801166> |
| CD17.41 | Ordnance Survey 2nd edition map (Argyllshire, CCXII.13 (Kilcalmonell) - Ordnance Survey 25 inch 2nd edition, Scotland, 1892 - 1949). | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801272> |
| CD17.42 | Extract from the Roy Military Survey of Scotland, available at the National Library of Scotland and online. | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801273> |
| CD17.43 | Historic Environment Scotland, Planning Service Standard (2018). | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801279> |
| CD17.44 | Historic Environment Scotland, Planning Performance Framework Report 2020-2021 (2021). | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801280> |
| CD17.45 | Freasdail Wind Farm Consultation Response Letter from Historic Scotland to Argyll and Bute Council (27 November 2012) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801281> |
| CD17.46 | A Thom and A S Thom: The Standing Stones in Argyllshire. Glasgow Archaeological Journal, 1979, Vol. 6 (1979), pp. 5-10, Edinburgh University Press. | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801282> |
| CD17.47 | Extract from the Blaeu's 1654 Map of Scotland, available at the National Library of Scotland and online. | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801283> |
| CD17.48 | Extract from the Langlands' 1973 Map of Scotland, available at the National Library of Scotland and online. | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801284> |
| CD17.49 | Martin, M (1703) A Description of the Western Islands of Scotland. | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801285> |
| CD17.50 | Sir Scott, W (1820) The Poetical Works of Walter Scott Esq.: The Lord of the Isles. | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801287> |
| CD17.51 | Birneyknowe Wind Farm Consultation Response Letter from Historic Scotland to the Scottish Government (15 July 2014) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=806303> |
| CD17.52 | Wireframe south of Viewpoint C along the Port Ellen ferry route | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801288> |
| CD17.53 | Historic Scotland's Managing Change in the Historic Environment Setting Guidance (2010) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801289> |

# 18. Socio-economics and Tourism Policy, Guidance and Other Documents

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Reference** | **Document** |  |
| CD18.1 | BEIS, Tracking Study Wave 35 Key Findings (September 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801290> |
| CD18.2 | BEIS, Tracking Study Wave 1 Summary of Key Issues (July 2012) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801291> |
| CD18.3 | BiGGAR Economics, Wind Farms and Tourism Trends in Scotland (October 2017) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779954> |
| CD18.4 | National Statistics (NOMIS), Argyll and Bute Labour Market Profile 2021 | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=803938> |
| CD18.5 | Scottish Government, Scotland's Economic Strategy (March 2015) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779948> |
| CD18.6 | Scottish Government, Scotland’s National Performance Framework (2018) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801292> |
| CD18.7 | Scottish Government, Economic Action Plan (2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801293> |
| CD18.8 | Scottish Government, Good Practice Principles Community Benefits Onshore Renewable Energy Development (2019) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779955> |
| CD18.9 | Scottish Renewables, Renewable Energy’s Rural Impacts (28 July 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801294> |
| CD18.10 | Kintyre Way page from Ramblers Association website (Accessed 12 August 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801295> |
| CD18.11 | Moffat Centre, Evaluation of Economic and Tourism Impact of the North Coast 500 (2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801296> |
| CD18.12 | BVG Associates for ScottishPower Renewables, 10 Years of Whitelee Wind Farm (2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801297> |
| CD18.13 | HMRC, Coronavirus Job Retention Scheme Statistics (June 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801298> |
| CD18.14 | HMRC, Self-Employment Income Support Scheme Statistics (June 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801268> |
| CD18.15 | HMRC, Coronavirus Job Retention Scheme Statistics (June 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801269> |
| CD18.16 | HMRC, Self-Employment Income Support Scheme Statistics (June 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=806304> |
| CD18.17 | SCVO, State of the Sector pre-Coronavirus (June 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801270> |
| CD18.18 | BiGGAR Economics, Wind Farms and Tourism Trends in Scotland (September 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801271> |
| CD18.19 | Screenshots from Caithness Seacoast Ltd’s Facebook page promoting trips to the Beatrice Windfarm (accessed 24 August 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801274> |
| CD18.20 | BEIS, Tracking Study Wave 36 Key Findings (February 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801275> |
| CD18.21 | Letter from D Keith, Visit Scotland to M Ashton, Energy Consents Unit (ECU) (April 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801276> |
| CD18.22 | Mountaineering Scotland, Wind Farms and Tourism in Scotland (November 2017) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801277> |
| CD18.23 | Visit Scotland 2020 Visitor Experience Research (March 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=806266> |

# 19. Aviation Policy, Guidance and Other Documents

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Reference** | **Document** | **DPEA URL link** |
| CD19.1 | CAA: Air Traffic Services Licence for NATS (en route) Plc (17 December 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799535> |
| CD19.2 | CAP493: Manual of Air Traffic Services (MATS) Part 1 (Section 1, Chapter 6, part 18). | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799536> |
| CD19.3 | CAP670: Air Traffic Safety Requirements, Part C, Section 3: SUR 01: Provision of Surveillance for Civil ATS Operations Table 2 | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799538> |
| CD19.4 | CAP774: UK Flight Information Services | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799533> |
| CD19.5 | CAP764: CAA Policy and Guidelines on Wind Turbines (6th edition, 2016) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=779711> |
| CD19.6 | CAP1711: CAA Airspace Modernisation Strategy (December 2018) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799534> |
| CD19.7 | CAP2016: CAA Airspace Modernisation – 2020 Progress Report (December 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799537> |
| CD19.8 | Correspondence from Muirhall Energy to South Lanarkshire Council enclosing a NATS letter to Muirhall Energy regarding SCB mitigation offer for Muirhall South Windfarm SLC ref CL/14/0113 (18 July 2014) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799759> |
| CD19.9 | Correspondence from NATS (email) regarding Gilston Hill Windfarm blanking contract (29 August 2017) – submitted as evidence in planning inquiry DPEA ref PPA-140-2068 | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799760> |
| CD19.10 | Correspondence from NATS to ScottishPower Renewables (email) regarding SBC mitigation (03 June 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799761> |
| CD19.11 | Correspondence from NATS to ScottishPower Renewables (email) regarding Sheirdrim Renewable Energy Development mitigation options (27 February 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799762> |
| CD19.12 | Correspondence from NATS to ScottishPower Renewables (email) regarding Sheirdrim Renewable Energy Development regarding Cyrrus Report assumptions (09 April 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799763> |
| CD19.13 | Correspondence from NERL to Argyll & Bute Council (email) in respect of Freasdale Windfarm (ABC ref 12/02150/PP) (01 November 2012) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799764> |
| CD19.14 | GEN1.5 Aircraft Instruments, Equipment and Flight Documents, from the UK Aeronautical Information Publication (downloaded from the eAIS Package United Kingdom 29 July 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799765> |
| CD19.15 | ENR6.33 Scottish Control FIS Sectors from the UK Aeronautical Information Publication (downloaded from the eAIS Package United Kingdom 16 July 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799766> |
| CD19.16 | Letter from Secretary of State for Transport to Secretary of State Priorities for Aviation setting out government’s key priorities for the CAA (01 December 2020) (CAP2001) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799767> |
| CD19.17 | NATS Project RM – Update (19 March 2014) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799791> |
| CD19.18 | NATS letter to South Lanarkshire Council regarding Muirhall South Wind Turbine Development (02 October 2014) – SLC ref CL/14/0113 | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799792> |
| CD19.19 | NERL Extract – Provided to Anne Mackenzie (ScottishPower Renewables) by NATS in response to enquiry as to rationale for 2000ft vertical limit for the proposed temporary transponder mandatory zone over Clyde Windfarm (December 2010) – assumed to have been included in formal airspace change submitted by NERL (but not published) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799799> |
| CD19.20 | OJEU notice 2018/S 083-188735 Air Defence Radar Contract Notice (April 2018) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799800> |
| CD19.21 | OJEU notice 2019/S 071-169142 Air Defence Radar Contract Award Notice (April 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801249> |
| CD19.22 | Scottish Government Wind turbine consents: aviation objections and associated negative conditions online guidance (March 2012) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801250> |
| CD19.23 | NERL paper ‘Mitigating the effects of wind turbines on NATS En-Route Ltd (NERL) operations version 3.3’ (January 2011) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801251> |
| CD19.24 | NATS Press Release, Advanced new radar at Lowther Hill to enable more wind energy generation (28 September 2020) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799796> |
| CD19.25 | CAA decision letter on Clyde Temporary Transponder Mandatory Zone (25 February 2011) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=799797> |

# 20. Ornithology Policy, Guidance and Other Documents

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Reference** | **Document** |
| CD20.1 | Not used |

# 21. Miscellaneous

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Reference** | **Document** | **DPEA URL link** |
| CD21.1 | Sheirdrim Renewable Energy Development Scoping Report | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801299> |
| CD21.2 | The Scottish Government Energy Consents Unit Scoping Opinion for Sheirdrim Renewable Energy Development (26 June 2019) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801300> |
| CD21.3 | Applicant’s Position Statement (18 February 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758776> |
| CD21.4 | Applicant’s Additional Position Statement (13 May 2021) | <http://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=758667> |
| CD21.5 | Note of the Pre-examination Meeting (18 June 2021) | <https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/Document.aspx?id=801301> |

EUROPEAN OFFICES

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| United Kingdom  AYLESBURY  T: +44 (0)1844 337380  BELFAST  belfast@slrconsulting.com  BRADFORD-ON-AVON  T: +44 (0)1225 309400  BRISTOL  T: +44 (0)117 906 4280  CARDIFF  T: +44 (0)29 2049 1010  CHELMSFORD  T: +44 (0)1245 392170  EDINBURGH **T: +44 (0)131 335 6830**  EXETER  T: + 44 (0)1392 490152  GLASGOW  T: +44 (0)141 353 5037  GUILDFORD **T: +44 (0)1483 889800**  Ireland  DUBLIN  T: + 353 (0)1 296 4667 | .  LONDON  T: +44 (0)203 805 6418  MAIDSTONE  T: +44 (0)1622 609242  MANCHESTER (Denton) **T: +44 (0)161 549 8410**  MANCHESTER (Media City) **T: +44 (0)161 872 7564**  NEWCASTLE UPON TYNE  T: +44 (0)191 261 1966  NOTTINGHAM  T: +44 (0)115 964 7280  SHEFFIELD **T: +44 (0)114 245 5153**  SHREWSBURY  T: +44 (0)1743 23 9250  STIRLING  T: +44 (0)1786 239900  WORCESTER  T: +44 (0)1905 751310  France  GRENOBLE **T: +33 (0)**6 23 37 14 14 |  |  |